
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 14TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, March 14th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our men and women in harm’s way in the dangerous parts of the world and for Shannon Kent, who was killed in Syria.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Acting Attorney for the Town Kyle Van De Water.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Ray Eurich, 2790 Salt Point Turnpike – stated that the Town Republicans would be at Uncle Sonny’s on April 6th from 1–4 pm and invited all to meet the candidates there.
Divo Martini, Shelley Hill Road – thanked the Town Board for lowering taxes and said that it helps a lot of people out.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Paul Coughlin and Councilman Mark D’Agostino had nothing to report.
Councilwoman Eurich said that the CAC meeting had been cancelled due to bad weather, but that they had been at the Cooperative Extension to discuss the environment.


Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that the Rec. was preparing to open the Rec Park for the season and will be looking for lifeguards and other staff.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The supervisor reported that the County had mandated that the Town Hall is a public water supplier, and that a water purification system had to be installed.  The bid for this work was awarded for about $20,000 and the work would begin in the next couple of weeks.  A proposal has also been prepared to have a solar energy farm on the Town’s former dump site.  Negotiations are continuing for a new Highway Dept. contract, all town offices will be open at the same time in order to be more efficient, and the Town picked up some free desks and file cabinets from Dutchess County.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda and a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. CABLE TV:  A motion was made by Mary Weinberger to create a volunteer citizens’ committee of about 5 members to look at cable and internet options to see if there are other alternatives, as people are complaining about their cable bills going up. The motion was seconded by Linda Eurich with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

2. C.A.C. RESIGNATION: A motion by Joseph Norton to accept John Kemmerer’s resignation from the CAC with regret as he had served with distinction for many years, seconded by Paul Coughlin, adding that the Town Board thanks him for his services.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
3. LIONS CLUB FLEA MARKET: The Stanford Lions Club was given permission to use the Town Hall property for their annual Flea Market on Saturday, June 8th on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes. 


4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the Feb. 14th, 2019 meeting were approved with the following corrections / changes on the motion of Joseph Norton, seconded Mary Weinberger: page 4 – change header date to 2/14/19, and correct “…Mrs. Eurich to Mrs. Uhrlich…” and on 
Town Board Minutes

3/14/19, page 2

page 5 – amend the wording as follows as the Assessor’s office was not mentioned: “OTHER: To operate the Town offices in a more open and transparent manner, and 

to better serve the residents, Joseph Norton made a motion to have all Town offices open Monday through Friday at their posted hours to insure maximum resident accessibility..”.
Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes. 


5. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton at 7:45pm, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session regarding contract negotiations and personnel.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  


The Board members exited their Executive Session at 8:15pm and then adjourned the meeting with no further action taken on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

